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Hi Everyone

It only feels like yesterday that I was writing the summer newsletter and now it’s October already!!  The leaves will soon be falling and the clocks will be going back.  Definitely time to sit and sew as the dark nights creep up on us.

People often ask me how I find the time to fit everything in.  There’s no easy answer, I generally just get on with whatever it is I want to do and somehow it all fits in.  However, I have been known to sew a few seams whilst waiting for the potatoes to boil, sew a few hexagons together on the train, and press blocks in the midst of the ironing.  I also tend to have a ‘deciding day’ when I choose patterns, fabrics etc then a ‘cutting day’ swiftly followed by a ‘stitching day’, a ‘quilting day’ and a ‘binding day’.  

This produces economies of scale as I only need to have one lot of equipment out at any one time and I can focus on the job in hand.  Needless to say I don’t aim to make a quilt in a day but this way I can achieve 3 or 4 quilts over 5 or 6 days.  The other trick is that I don’t generally make very big quilts – usually 40” by 40” or smaller.
Of course space is the other problem – luckily I have been able to convert the ‘spare’ bedroom into a sewing room.  The way I look at it is that the room was only ever used for a few days at a time once or twice a year – what a waste!  To keep the flexibility I replaced the twin beds with 2 chair beds from Ikea at a very reasonable cost.  This means that there’s somewhere for sewing buddies to sit and also once opened up there are two beds for visitors to sleep in.  

I put my big pine dining table in the room for cutting, and sewing and bought a new smaller one for the living room as there was now just the two of us.  I use the existing chest of drawers for my stash and the walk in wardrobe for quilts and other paraphernalia.  Again the legs of the table can be unscrewed so that the table stands upright when additional space is needed – but you could always use a folding table instead.  Secondhand furniture shops are great for picking up useful bits of furniture to use.  Nothing matches but that’s half the fun!!
Make your house space work for you – not occasional visitors and it’s amazing what a bit of lateral thinking can do.  It also saves hubby from trying to distinguish the roar of the motorbike on the TV from the purr of the sewing machine in the living room.

Last time I told you about the Quilt Block Orphanage and so far I have received 1330 blocks.  A fantastic result and I am having great fun sorting, matching, finding fabric to go with and bundling into packs to be made up or sewing them together.  25 Project Linus quilts have now been made just from these blocks and I shall be bringing some with me when I visit quilt groups to do a talk in the future.

I also told you about a request I had received from a specialist nurse helping to care for HIV positive expectant moms and their babies.  I’m pleased to tell you that I have already been able to send along a bundle of 16 quilts.  Do keep the quilts coming – any size will do and you can post smaller ones to me quite cheaply if you don’t want to have them hanging around.  The postman is used to delivering squishy bundles!!
Next years Project Linus theme is sun, sea and stars so start looking out all those wonderful star patterns and sunny day prints ready.   This is your chance to just make a block or two if you can’t face making a whole quilt.   Feel free to make as many blocks as you like, maybe one a month.  

The blocks should be 9 ½ “ square (including ¼ “ seam allowance all round), not quilted and no buttons that could be pulled off.  You can  interpret the theme any way you like but here a few suggestions:

Sun – anything that reminds you of a sunny day
Sky – clouds, aeroplanes, kites, birds flying
Stars – any of the many star blocks, space ships, planets
You can send them to me at any time throughout the year or bring them along to the Festival of Quilts next year.  Only 10 months to go!!!
Over the next few weeks many of you will, I’m sure, be making little things to sell at the many Christmas fairs that are held in Schools and Churches to raise funds.  A few ideas for you –

· Put a binding on quilted sample blocks to make pot holders or table mats

· Make needle cases and pincushions from fabric that has lots of little square pictures, use one for the front and one for the back
· Make a cuddly soft children’s ball from oddments.  Use a pentagon shape (5 sides) and piece over papers.  You’ll need 12 for each ball.  Sew together leaving the last couple of seams open so that you can remove the papers, stuff with kapok and over sew or blind stitch the final seams to finish
· Make crazy patchwork bags and dolls quilts to use up your odds and ends

Before I finish I would ask you all to think about Christmas (no groans please).  Instead of sending me a card this year please consider sending four 2nd class stamps instead.  This will help me to make sure you get regular newsletters again in 2009.  I would also be interested to hear if there’s anything you would particularly like me to include in the newsletters next year.  It’s a bit like doing a radio show – I keep talking but I’m never certain that anyone is listening!!
And finally, I want to thank you for all your efforts over the last year, many more children have had the delight of receiving one of your quilts.  Only yesterday I was told about an 8 year old little boy and his mom who were staying in a women’s refuge.  
When he was offered a quilt he politely declined it saying that his mommy was very poor so they couldn’t afford it.  It took a long time to convince him that it was free and that no-one had to pay for it.  He just couldn’t understand that there are people out there that care enough to make beautiful quilts to give away to children like him.  A sobering thought – but I know different – there are lots of you so keep up the good work.

Joy
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